

Saturday 26th September 2020

RE: Primary Update

Dear WSO Primary Community,

I hope this letter finds you well. We are now halfway through this half term, having completed three full weeks and with three to go. We are definitely settling into 'the new norm' in the Primary School as we continue to build on our educational provision, whilst remaining safe and vigilant at all times. We understand there has been an increase in communication to you via email and Seesaw. This is to ensure that you are kept up to date with the current situation as we value transparency and integrity – thank you for your support. We hope that you found the 'Meet the Class Teacher' live events informative and reassuring; our teachers are working tirelessly to support their students, families, and each other. Another positive to share from this week is that PE halls and spaces are now being used for lessons! The children have been excellent at walking to their lessons safely, keeping a distance from one another, and participating enthusiastically in their lessons. Next week will see the start of children attending Performing Arts classrooms which is very exciting!

Key Messages

Rethinking our Primary Learning Model: With three full weeks of Blended Learning completed, please know that we are constantly reviewing all aspects of our programme and exploring how we can improve the learning and overall experience for your children. We remain bound by the KHDA Health and Safety requirements and these are paramount. However, we are currently working on an application to the KHDA to increase our onsite provision for all Key Stage Two students to 100%. Families will continue to have the option to choose face-to-face or remote learning, which we respect and support at all times. We also have confidence in our health and safety regimes to both prevent spread and respond effectively and efficiently. Other changes that we hope to make in the not too distant future include outdoor play at break times and the start of using the outdoor learning environment. As always, we will continue to inform you in advance of any changes that are approved which will impact you and your children.

Parent Survey: As we look to improve our communications with our parent community, we would really appreciate your feedback on a few aspects of our return to school. I would anticipate that this survey would take just a few minutes of your time, but the feedback could prove invaluable to us as we strengthen our communication links with our parent community.

Please click on the link https://rb.gy/rglske to fill in survey.



Arabic and Islamic lessons: For next week only (W/B 27th September), all Arabic and Islamic lessons will be asynchronous (pre-recorded) due to the technical issues we are currently facing with Zoom. Thank you for your understanding.

Stay at home if unwell: We cannot reiterate this enough. If your child has any symptoms of illness, they must not come into school for the safety of all other people in the building. To be able to return to school, you must have a doctor's note to inform our school clinic that it is safe for your child to return.

As always, thank you for your continued support. For those of you on Instagram, please do follow @primary_principalwso for frequent updates from Primary.

Stay safe and see you soon!

Warm Regards

Nathan Sadler

Primary Principal



gemseducation.com

السبت 26 سبتمبر 2020

تحديث المدرسة الابتدائية

مجتمع المدرسة الابتدائية الأعزاء

أتمنى أن تكونوا جميعا بخير. نحن الآن في منتصف الفصل الدراسي، بعد أن أكملنا ثلاثة أسابيع كاملة وبقي ثلاثة أسابيع. نحن وبكل تأكيد نستقر على "المعيار الجديد" في المدرسة الابتدائية حيث نواصل بناء تحصيلنا التعليمي، مع الحفاظ على سلامتنا ويقظتنا في جميع الأوقات.

ندرك أن هناك زيادة في التواصل معكم عبر البريد الإلكتروني وSeesaw. ولكن نؤكد لكم أن هذا لضمان مواكبتكم للوضع الحالي ولأننا نقدر الشفافية والنزاهة - ونشكركم على دعمكم الدائم.

آمل أن تكونوا قد وجدتم "اللقاء مع معلم الفصل" الافتراضي مفيدًا ومطمئناً؛ حيث يعمل مدرسونا بلا كلل لدعم طلابهم وعائلاتهم وبعضهم البعض.

من الإيجابيات الأخرى التي يمكن مشاركتها في نهاية هذا الأسبوع هو أن قاعات ومساحات التربية البدنية تُستخدم الآن للدروس. لقد كان الأطفال متميزين وممتازين في الذهاب إلى دروسهم بأمان، مع ضمان الابتعاد عن بعضهم البعض والمشاركة بحماس في دروسهم. وسيشهد الأسبوع القادم بداية حضور الأطفال لفصول الفنون المسرحية وهو أمر مثير للغاية!

الرسائل الرئيسية

إعادة التفكير في نموذج التعلم للمدرسة الابتدائية: مع اكتمال ثلاثة أسابيع من التعلم المدمج، يرجى العلم أننا نراجع باستمر الرجميع جوانب برنامجنا ونستكشف كيف يمكننا تحسين التعلم والتجربة الشاملة لأطفالكم.

gemseducation.com

نحن ملتزمون بمتطلبات الصحة والسلامة الخاصة بهيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية، وهذه متطلبات أساسية. ومع ذلك، فإننا نعمل حاليًا على تقديم طلب إلى هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية لزيادة توفيرنا في الموقع لجميع طلاب المرحلة الأساسية الثانية إلى 100٪. ستستمر العائلات في الحصول على خيار التعلم وجهًا لوجه أو التعلم عن بعد، وهو ما نحترمه وندعمه في جميع الأوقات. لدينا ثقة أيضًا في أنظمة الصحة والسلامة لدينا لمنع الانتشار والاستجابة بفعالية وكفاءة. وتشمل التغييرات الأخرى التي نأمل في إجرائها في المستقبل القريب: اللعب في الهواء الطلق في أوقات الاستراحة وبدء استخدام بيئة التعلم الخارجية. وكما هو الحال دائمًا، سنواصل إبلاغكم مسبقًا بأي تغييرات يتم الموافقة عليها والتي ستؤثر عليكم وعلى أطفالكم.

استطلاع للآباء

نظرًا لأننا نتطلع إلى تحسين اتصالاتنا مع مجتمع أولياء الأمور فإننا نقدر حقًا تعليقاتكم على بعض جوانب عودتنا إلى المدرسة، والتي يتوفر رابط لها أدناه.

قد يستغرق الاستطلاع بضع دقائق من وقتكم، ولكن تعليقاتكم لا تقدر بثمن بالنسبة لنا لتعزيز روابط التواصل معكم.

https://rb.gy/rglske

دروس اللغة العربية والإسلامية: للأسبوع القادم فقط بدءا من (27 سبتمبر) ستكون جميع دروس اللغة العربية والتربية الإسلامية مسبقًا وذلك بسبب المشاكل الفنية التي نواجهها حاليًا مع Zoom.

ابق في المنزل إذا كنت مريضًا: لا يمكننا تكرار هذا بما فيه الكفاية. إذا ظهرت أي أعراض مرضية على طفلك فلا يجب عليه الذهاب إلى المدرسة من أجل سلامة جميع الأشخاص الآخرين في المبنى. للتمكن من العودة إلى المدرسة، يجب أن يكون لديكم مذكرة من الطبيب لإبلاغ العيادة المدرسية لدينا أنه من الأمن لطفلك أن يعود.

كما هو الحال دائما، شكرا لكم و لدعمكم المتواصل.

gemseducation.com

لأولئك منكم على Instagram يرجى متابعة primary_principalwso للحصول على تحديثات متكررة من المدرسة الابتدائية.

ابقوا بامانً وأراكم قريبًا

تحياتي



ناثان سادلر مدير المرحلة الابتدائية